March 03, 2025
Dear LA City Council,

| am reaching out as a concerned member of our community who values civic engagement but
finds it increasingly difficult to participate due to the disruptive and hostile behavior at Council
Meetings. These meetings should serve as a platform for collaboration and problem-solving, yet
they are often overshadowed by disrespect. This kind of atmosphere discourages public
involvement and weakens trust in the process.

Our community deserves better. The Council Chambers should be a space where diverse
voices can be heard in a respectful and productive manner.

| urge you to take meaningful steps to restore order and professionalism in these meetings.
Establishing and enforcing clear expectations for conduct will help create a more inclusive and
effective space for civic participation. Let’'s work toward a public forum where ideas can be
exchanged constructively and where all citizens feel encouraged to contribute.

Sincerely,
Jennifer Leon
Jenniferleonbar1210@agmail.com
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